
AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING  

7.30pm on Monday 24 April 2017, at The Vat and Fiddle PH 

12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB  

  

(Susan Young to chair; Iain Lane to take the minutes) 

 

1. Welcome, and apologies for absence, and including brief introductions  

  

2. Discussion with Russell Shred of Russell’s’ Bike Shed (Queen’s Road side of 

Nottingham Station) (up to 1 hour) 

(10 minute break) 
 

3. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (20 March 2017) and including checking for 

accuracy, and matters arising / updates including review of progress with actions agreed 

 Election of new office-holders: vote of thanks to Peter Osborne 

 

 Installation of toucan crossing on Loughborough Rd, W Bridgford and need for 
direction signs on main approaches 
 

 Police action on Near Misses for Cyclists and pressure for similar campaign by Notts 
Police 
 

 Crossings - now with "Demand Cancelling" Devices - proposal from Julian Bentley for 
a Pedals policy  

 Junctions which do not detect cyclists; message of 6 April from Iain Lane 

 Potential further Focus Group interviews with Pete Atkinson of Leeds University 

relating to his PhD on Cycling and Public Transport: message of 22 March from Pete 

Atkinson 

 

 Nottingham Cycle Hire Scheme - comments from Pedals to Antonia Roberts (Bikeplus) 
(21 March) 
 

 Ropewalk North South Quiet Route - further feedback  

 

 Bollards on Queens Drive entrance to Big Track: message of 4 April from John Lee, 

City Council 

 

 Rushcliffe Arena: concerns of non-car users: message of 7 April from Rushcliffe Cllr. 

Sue Mallender to County Cllr. Steve Calvert, and report of meeting on 13 April with 

Helen Penniston, Rushcliffe BC 

 

 Western Corridor and The Ropewalk: message of 11 April from Andrew Martin to 

John Bann & Keith Morgan, City Council 

 

 Wilford Lane tram Junction Crossing: some of the Hazards: comments of 12 April from 

David Litchfield 

 

 Pedals Electric Bike Bid Failed: message of 13 April from Paul Abel 



 

4. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals 

including  

 29 March meeting on the Proposed Trent Lane to The Hook foot-cycle bridge: update 

on Sustrans economic impact report and next steps: Hugh to report 

 

 30 March: Greater Nottm Cycling Development Group: Hugh and Peter Briggs to 
report 
 

 31 March Stapleford Local Traffic and Transport Group: report from Roy Wilson 
 

 10 April: Friends of Bennerley Viaduct AGM: Hugh to report 
 

 20 April EMT Stakeholder Event at the Notts County FC, Meadow Lane: Peter Briggs, 
Paul Abel and Hugh to report 
 

 Proposed further meeting with Steve Tough, City Council, re outstanding NET-related 
issues for cyclists, (tbc) 
 

 

5. Finance, Membership, Promotion and Publicity (Iain Lane & David Easley to report)  

- Including updates on membership renewals and new memberships. 
 

 

6. Forthcoming events / meetings  

   

Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, 

chairing and taking minutes at future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle 

for preparing (e.g. heating) the room.  

 

Future Pedals meetings, including Chairing and Minute-taking arrangements, and possible 
to invite 
  
 

 Other meetings / events 

 Air Pollution Community Workshop (15 June); message of 22 March from Martyn 
Lowder of Global Action Plan 
 
 

7. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including  

 

 Parking on Queens Bridge Road Cycle path and pavement 

 Bike hire and hubs in Nottingham: message of 22 March from Andy Gibbons, Nottm City 
Council 

 Queens Road / University Boulevard junction: need for dropped kerb on N side of junction 

 Sherwood Street North / Forest Road junction changes: message of 28 March from Graham 
Lansdell to Thom Humphries, City Council 

 Rushcliffe Borough Council Local Plan Part 2: Land and Planning Policies (Further Options): 
Response to Consultation (March 2017) from Pedals  

 Fiat dealership on Haydn Road still parking their cars in the cycle lane: message of 31 July 
from Iain Lane to John Bann, City Council 

 rapidly deteriorating surface on the cycle path on Clifton Bridge (A52T): my message of 6 
April to Tim Callaway and Mark Roxburgh, Cycling England 



 Rushcliffe BC Planning Application 17/00673/FUL Residential development of 171 dwellings 
plus remediation of wider area. Land South of Wilford Lane West Bridgford – Pedals 
comments 

 

8. Miscellaneous items 

 Pedals Spring / Summer newsletter 

 My absence on holiday from 6-11 May 

 Replies to letters to County Council election candidates 

 

9. Any other business  

 

10. Updating of the Pedals website: general discussion 

 


